= Dear Ken,

It is said that you were addicted to video games recently and were Scolded by your parents. In my opinion, you shouldn't have paid so much attention to video games instead of your studies. In addition, it was neither wise nor appropriate to stay up so late at night. As your best friend, I suggest that you be more diligent and concentrate more on your academic performance. Please stop idling and indulging yourself in virtual games but concern about your future. Only when you work hard now can you be admitted to prestigious universities and obtain well-paid occupations.

Nevertheless, I know that it's extremely difficult to quit playing video games since I was once also absorbed in playing them. You have to try very hard to get rid of this bad habit. In my opinion, you can study in the library at school instead of your own room, where you might be distracted by

背面可繼續作答

the video games. As a matter of fact, you can also ask for my help whenever you are confronted with problems. I am always willing to give you assistance. Don't care too much about your parents' condemnation and don't be stuck in the dilemma of schoolwork and video games. All you have to do is be an industrious student and give up bad habits. I hope you can listen to my advice and I believe you can do better.

Sincerely, Jack